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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber on Tuesday 18th February 2014.    
     Present




Rev N.Law                        
  Chairman




Mr B. Lamb         
      
  Chairman of Council

                                Mr. M. Benson



Mrs. H. Boot-Handford



Mr. R. Leithall



Mr. R. Piper   



Mr. A. Sadleir
1341. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
1(a) 
Mrs Boot-Handford attended the Energy Meeting in Buckland Monachorum. It was interesting, the only item relevant was the Devon Oil Collection. You join a community –based countrywide oil buying scheme. By bringing communities throughout Devon together and making the most of joint buying power, we can make savings and pass them directly to people whose fuel costs are high. Mrs. Boot-Handford will prepare a piece to go in the Church Magazine, Clerk to pass it on to Mr. Slaughter for inclusion on our website.
2(a)
Mr. Benson had a meeting last Friday at Weir Quay with South West Water looking at the damage they caused to the verges and banks. They have agreed to take responsibility for this and will restore and renovate them. They will also use this experience to flag up areas like Weir Quay in the future.
  (b)
Mr. Benson went on the Mobile Library Van The new timetable starts from the 15th April.

  (c)
Mr Benson has been speaking with Alex Rehagg about the Woolacombe Road site which 
has been passed by The Planning Inspectorate. Alex Rehagg is aware of the sensitivity of 

the site and she is keen that we have input into things going on at the site. Alex Rehagg 

would like to come and speak to Council. Refer to Planning.
3. 
Mr. Leithall enquired who is responsible for the two benches at Weir Quay as one has fallen 

apart.
4. 
The Clerk presented a draft estimate for work on Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers War 

Memorials. It was agreed to accept the document with some slight changes. This is now to go to the West Devon Conservation Officer.
Discussions took place about when the wreaths should be removed from the War Memorial and it was agreed that the workman tidy up the area and re-fix the wreaths until such time as the work to be undertaken on the memorial begins.

1342. Minutes of the meeting held on the 21st January and taken as read, matters arising.
Matters arising.

Minute 1305(1b) Mr. Benson reported that his broadband speed has increased to 12mgb on the download. The maximum available from Bere Alston exchange will be 19mgb. This is on download only and upload will not alter.

Minute 1309  The Rev. Law stated that there was a person interested in the Youth Hut but 

agreed it was too expensive to move and also they would not be able to get the low-loader and crane on site. The building is now being demolished.
Minute 1310 Outside area for Playgroup, Beregen are in discussions with Jeremy Maddock 
who will draw up some ideas to bring to this committee.
1343.  Accounts for payment.
The Clerk had emailed the accounts for February in the sum of £3,461.18 to members.
 Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed payment, seconded by Mr. Lamb.
1344. Financial Statements 
The Clerk emailed the financial statements to members. Mrs. Boot-Handford asked for clarification on a couple of items.
Mr. Benson proposed acceptance, seconded by Mrs. Boot-Handford.
1345. To accept revised Standing Orders.
After discussions Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed that this council accept the revised Standing Orders, seconded by Mr. Lamb. These will take effect from 1st April.
1346. Application for TAP Funding support by Gulworthy Parish Council.
The Clerk read the application from Gulworthy Parish Council asking this Council to support the proposal for an overhead photocopier for Tavistock History Group. 

After discussions it was felt that because of the application made by us, Buckland Monachorum and Dartmoor Forest for a defibrillator we are unable to support Gulworthy’s request. This is a useful tool but we feel an application to the Heritage Lottery Fund would be wise.
1347. Toilet Cleaners Contract holiday issue, to be taken in part two.
Mrs. Boot-Handford moved a resolution to go into part two, seconded by Mr. Benson.
Discussions took place.

Mrs. Boot-Handford moved a resolution to come out of part two, seconded by Mr. Benson.

Mr. Leithall proposed acceptance of the revised Toilet Cleaner’s Contract as written and add in the additional clause regarding, “After five year’s service you are entitled to one extra weeks holiday.”
A vote was taken on the addition to the contract: those for 4 and 2 abstentions.

1348. Correspondence.
(1) W. D. B. C. Andy Barron Road Show
The Clerk explained that she had made enquiries about the W.D.B.C. Road Show 

coming to either Saturday Market. Mr. Barron stated “I will see what I can do - we 

are really strained for staff/time at the present”.
The Rev Law declared an interest in the next piece of correspondence and handed the Chair to the Vice Chairman Mr. Piper.

(2) Paul Gentle Beregen Change of Charitable Objects.
“Our Trustees have been considering for some time the need to change our charitable objects, as stated in M&AA, as the previous ones have been superseded by events. We do not provide specifically for education and training, nor do we offer access to business advice. We’ve found that having aims that don’t directly address our regeneration aims of supporting deprived people in the community is not helpful


in applying for grants.


We would therefore like to apply to the Charity Commission and notify Companies 

House of a new set of Charitable Objects as follows;

1. prevention or relief of poverty e.g. social, economic, educational, health and geographic disadvantage.
2. to develop the capacity and skills of the members of the social and economic disadvantaged communities of the parish of Bere Ferrers in such a way that they are better able to identify and help meet their need’s to participate more fully in society.
3. the maintenance, improvement and provision of public amenities including the management of the Parish Hall, Bere Alston.           
4. to help young people, especially but not exclusively through leisure time activities, so as to develop their capabilities that they may grow to full maturity as individuals and members of society

5. Such other means as may from time to time be determined, subject to the consent of the Trustees.

Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed that Council accept the above Charitable Objectives, seconded by Mr. Leithall.                                                                                                                                                                                                          
3. Paul & Penny Graham-Drury Tap Hill Takeaway & The Tap.

Mr. & Mrs Graham-Drury have taken over the running of the Tap Hill Takeaway from 
Mr. & Mrs Bawden. “It is my intention to try and assist in all our local businesses 
having some kind of positive impact on the footfall in the “high street”, but also in 
taking some small responsibility for the cleanliness of the same street (among other 

things). To this end I would like to ask your indulgence on two matters. 

Firstly I would like to ask your permission to assist in litter picking, gently brushing 

(without soap or other agents) and avoiding damage to the flora and fauna there; the 

“Tap”. Sylvia has given me permission to cut back brambles above the tap and on 

the other side of the gate there. I am aware of it being a monument of interest, and 

would be honoured to be able to help keep it clear for our residents and visitors to 

enjoy.
Secondly, and to the same ends, I would ask that you accept the repositioning of the 
litter bin that up until now has been just outside the shop window and obstructing the 

view of the “Tap”. There is little risk of anyone eating their fish and chips in the 5 

steps it took to get to the bin, and outside the toilets between the male/female loo 

doors, may be way more practical for the relevant passing use from the town and my 

trade. 

Council agreed that they have no problem with Mr. Graham Drury’s proposals.
(4)The Rural Services Network. Invite to join a Rural Sounding Board.
We are currently developing a Rural Sounding Board of Parish Council representatives and we would like you to join.
The Sounding Board will gather views and opinions of rural Parish Councils across 

England and we will use the results and analysis to help inform wider debates about 

rural issues, and where appropriate, work to influence decision makers. We are also 

establishing three specific Opinion Panels on different topics which particularly impact 

on rural communities.

1. Fuel Poverty

2. Rural Transport.

3. Rural Broadband.

Clerk was asked to circulate this email.

(5)South West Water The Price is on Ice.

“£160million investment for 2014/15 in improving services, while freezing standard 

tariff charges for all our household and business until April 2015.
This year’s investment package is part of a £700million programme between 2010 

and 2015 which supports 4,000 jobs in the wider economy. It includes projects to 

further improve bathing water quality across the region, upgrades to water and 

sewage treatment works, reservoirs and pipe networks and more investment in 

renewable energy schemes”.
(6)W.D.B.C. Frontline services protected by council tax rise.
“A small increase in council tax of just 7 pence per week for the average Band D 

home, which is equivalent to £3.81 per year, has been agreed by West Devon 

Borough Council to help protect frontline services.
The Council is facing a budget gap of around £304,000 for 2014/15 due to a cut in 

funding from central government with a further reduction in the following year.

At a meeting of the Borough council on Tuesday (February 18th), councillors voted 

to increase the West Devon share of the council tax for an average band D property 

to £204.50 for the coming financial year- a rise of 1.9%.

The councillors decided not to accept the government’s offer of a Council Tax 

Freeze Grant which is equivalent to a one percent increase in council tax-just under 

£43,000.

Cllr Philip Sanders, the leader of the council, said: “Our aim is to secure the future of 
services to the public. These have to be funded year on year but the money being 

offered by the Government is only guaranteed for two years and is not adequate.
“If the council accept the Government Freeze Grant the impact would be felt 

indefinitely and we have to consider the longer term”.

Savings of more than £381,000 were also agreed for 2014/15.

Ground-breaking plans are already underway to save £1.3 million a year by 2016 by 

adopting the latest technology and developing a new way of delivering services with 

a smaller workforce.

By 2017/18, West Devon Borough Council will have had to find savings of £2million 

from a budget of £7.8 million.

Cllr Sanders added “We recognise that even the smallest increase to council tax bills 
is regrettable at a time when many family budgets are being squeezed. “However, in 

these difficult times we are working hard to do our best for residents and business.
“For example, we are continuing to lobby government over the funding inequality 

between rural and urban councils – gap of more than £170 per resident”!

(7)Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner. Quarterly report February 2014.
There being no further business, the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.08pm

Signed this 25th day of February 2014
Chairman……………………………….
